
 
 

 
 
 
 

Prevention Education in All Classroom Environments 
Minutes from Wednesday, August 16, 2017 

 
PEACE is a unique collaboration of school and community partners. We work together to promote 

prevention education in order to foster healthy and successful lives for youth. 

Attendance: Julie Krupp, Amy Hill, Kelsey Kuhlman, Jean Bednar, Robin McNeal, Ben McDay, Amy 
Hawthorne 
 

• Welcome and Introductions: PEACE Coordinator, Amy Hawthorne opened the meeting - 
members signed in.  

• June meeting minutes were approved by Amy Hill and Kelsey Kuhlman  
 

o General Meeting: 
 Sub-Committee Updates - PASC 

o Kelsey Kuhlman – Will present to multiple Delaware County school boards about 
YRBS and discuss prevention efforts at each district.   

o Youth Advisory Board (YAB) – recruitment efforts are ongoing.  Posters and 
applications have been taken to every Delaware County high school.  The online 
application portal has been shared with multiple administrative and teacher 
contacts at all high schools.  Julie Krupp will speak with HS SRO’s to identify 
students that would be a good fit and encourage them to apply.  Amy Hill 
suggests adding something grant related to each agenda of the YAB meetings in 
addition to their projects, getting input from youth for multiple initiatives will 
strengthen their participation and serve community.    

 
 Sub-Committee Updates – ISC 

o Infrastructure Subcommittee will work on strategic plan draft.  Draft will be 
ready for review and approval by PEACE Collaborative members in Jan. 2018. 
Amy Hawthorne will work on initial draft to present to ISC for review, ideas, and 
edits. 

o Peace Website will be updated with county prevention reach information.  
Information will be conveyed in non-duplicative manner to highlight number of 
students served; will utilize word clouds and word bubbles of prevention 
services if possible.  Amy Hawthorne will communicate with Erin Coss to update 
PEACE website accordingly.      

 
Announcements: 

• Amy Hill – Syntero has opened in their Lewis Center offices, they’re in the process of organizing 
staff and filling open positions. They will be the main provider for Kids Mobile Crisis (if funding is 
granted).   

• Julie Krupp – Leadership Retreat scheduled for August has been cancelled due to lack of 
participant registration.  Summer months are difficult to get students due to vacation and club 
sports, etc.   

• Amy Hawthorne – The Suicide Prevention Walk will take place in September.  Stay tuned for 
flyers and registration information.   

Next Meeting:  Wednesday, October 18th, 2017 - 8:30 – 9:30 
Location: Delaware – Morrow Mental Health Services and Recovery Board. 

 


